
LMS PTC meeting notes 
April 21, 2015 

 
Principal's report 
Mr. Pomroy has been in contact with the Brain Games 
show to have an in school assembly for the students. 
The date is still to be determined but we are looking at 
dates in early June. 
The new vending machine that had healthy snacks 
was recently taken out for two reasons. First, the 
machine was not bringing in the revenue anticipated 
by the vendor & secondly the machine did not comply 
with a contract the state of Connecticut has with the 
bureau of education and services for the blind (BESB) 
who receives donations from every vending machine 
placed in public schools in CT. A new BESB approved 
machine with snacks will be arriving soon. 
Gettysburg is in 2 weeks. The meeting for students 
and parents is scheduled for Wednesday April 29th at 
6pm. Sue Davis was going to check with nurse grace 
to find out if peanut butter snacks will be allowed on 
the buses. 
The last all student dance is rescheduled for Friday 
May 1st from 7-9pm tickets will go on sale next week. 
The LMS musical Suessical is on Friday & Saturday 
May 15 & 16. 
The SBEC testing was this week and will continue 
next week as well. 
 
Treasurer's report 
March madness made $550 



Butterbraids made $580 
McDonald's night made $200 
New business Stephanie Calhoun gave an update 
from the Ledyard Board of Education budget meeting 
last night. The town council looked at increasing the 
education budget by 1.2% recommended by the 
board of education.  This increase would include 
maintenance of school buildings, a line item for 
technology & adding a computer science teacher at 
the middle school. If you would like to support the 
increase parents are encouraged to send an email to 
town council members saying you support the budget 
increase. Email to council@ledyardct.org  
The next vote on the budget will be Tuesday may, 
19th. 
The LMS Ptc is looking for nominations for board 
positions. Current nominations for the 2015-2016 
school year are: Hillary Geoly, President; Nancy 
Juoni, Vice President; Dawn Sullivan, Treasurer we 
are still accepting nominations for secretary for 
anyone interested.  We are also looking for someone 
to coordinate the school store for next year. Voting for 
board positions will take place at the May 11th PTC 
meeting. Please email Hillary Geoly 
at hsgeoly@gmail.com if interested!  
Teacher appreciation day will be Monday, May 4th. If 
you would like to donate to the teachers' lunch that 
day please contact Stephanie Calhoun 
at stephanierc1999@yahoo.com 
The lost & found is over flowing! If your child is 
missing anything please have them check at lunch.  
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Letters went out to teachers offering $500 for a "wish 
list" for items they would need for their classroom. All 
requests will go to principal Pomroy first then passed 
on to the PTC for a vote. Voting on any requests will 
be at the May 11 Ptc meeting.  
Fundraising  
The PTC is currently selling domino's coupon cards 
for $10. The card includes 16 coupons for a buy one 
pizza at menu price get one FREE! Carry out only at 
the route 12 groton location. Interested? Contact 
Hillary at hsgeoly@gmail.com.  
It was determined that the yard sale fundraiser 
proposed will not happen this school year.  
Ptc has scheduled an Applebee's pancake breakfast 
for Saturday, November 28th. More information to 
come as we get closer to the date. 
Karen Hosey was going to look into having a 
fundraiser at Cows and Cones on the last day of 
school for the LMS PTC.  
The Ptc is looking for new fundraiser ideas...if you 
have one please let us know! We are always looking 
for new ideas!  
 
Next Ptc meeting will be Monday, May 11th at 7pm 
in the media center. We hope to see you there! 
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